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MEETING:

DATE:

PURPOSE:

FORMAT:

PARTICIPANTS:

SPEECH MATERIAL:

PRESS COVERAGE:
STAFF:
RECOMMEND:
PREVIOUS

PARTICIPATION:

BACKGROUND:

THE WHITE HOUSE SCHEDULE PROPOSAL

WASHINGTON DATE: April 13, 1976
THRU: Max Friedersdorf
FROM: Charles Leppert, .@.,
VIA: Bill Nicholson

The Candlelighters
The near future

To present to the President or Mrs. Ford a scroll which
would thank them for their efforts and work in the
crusade against cancer.

The Oval Office - 5 minutes

The President

Beverly McGaughy (President)
Richard J. Sullivan (Past President)
Julia Sullivan

David Cohn

Pete Koltnow

Grace Ann Monaco

Jane Poppert

Charles Leppert, Jr, (staff)

Talking points

White House photographer

Charles Leppert, Jr.

Max Friedersdorf

This had been a yearly event. Mrs. Ford saw the group

in 1974 and accepted '""The Candlelighters' symbolic candle.

1. The Candlelighters are parents of young children who
have cancer.



The Candlelighters primary goals are to obtain
consistent and adequate federal support for
cancer research and to help parents and other
family members who share their experience.

In the past the Candlelighters have made an annual
visit to the White House at Christmastime to present
to the President a symbolic candle which signifies
the determination of the Candlelighters and others to
continue the fight against cancer.

This year, the group of Candlelighters would like

to present a scroll which would thank the President and
the First Lady for their efforts and work to help lead
in the defeat of cancer. The scroll would be
accompanied by a letter which would point out the
magnitude of the task still ahead.

APPROVE DISAPPROVE







List to go to White House

Richard J, Sullivan, Mr. and Mrs., (Julia)
1507 Laburnum Street
McLean, Virginia 22101

David Cohn
10400 Great Arbor Drive
Potomac, Md.

Pete Koltnow
9210 Fernwood Road
Bethesda, Md, 20034

Grace Ann Monaco
123 C Street SE
Washington, D.C. 20003

Beverly McGaughy
1428 Juniper Street NW
Washington, D, C., 20012

Jane Poppert
5212 Mitchell Street
Alexandria, Va. 22312















THE CANDLELIGHTERS 1507 Laburnum Street
McLean, Virginia 22101
Parents dedicated to the conquest of cancer March 30, 1976

Mr, Charles Leppert, Jr.

Special Assistant for Legislative Affairs (House)
Executive Office of the President

The White House

Washington, D. C,

Dear Charley:

For the past few years the Candlelighters organization, composed
of parents whose children have cancer, has made an annual visit to
the White House around Christmas time to present to the President or
his representative a symbolic candle which signifies the determination
of the Candlelighters and all others to continue fighting until the
dread disease is wiped out, The courtesies extended by the White House
and its staff have been outstanding every year and in the past years
we have worked with John Nidecker,

This year due to unforeseen circumstances the Christmas visit did
not materialize, However, thanks to you continued interest and co-
operation, I am writing to you once again to arrange another date for a
visit by the Candlelighters. The Candlelighters were organized in the
Washington Metropolitan area approximately six years ago by concerned
parents whose children have cancer for the two-fold purpose of highlight-
ing the fight against this dread disease and for the secondary purpose of
exchanging ideas of mutual interest to the group. Since this time
Candlelighters chapters "unfortunately" have sprung up in many sections
of the country and are in constant touch with each other exchanging ideas
and proposals,

A visit to the White House will indeed highlight the continued interest
of all Americans in their effort to destroy this dread disease and the
greatest childhood killer of them all.

As to when, where and how I leave up to you, I thank you for all
your assistance,

With kindest personal regards, I am
Sincerely,
~4;>r Q;é;

Richard J. Sullivan


















APPROVE:

The Candlelighters have made an annual visit to the
White House at Christmastime to present to the
President a symbolic candle which signifies the
determination of the Candlelighters and others to
continue the fight against cancer.

In previous years, the group has come to one of the
gates on Pennsylvania Avenue, bringing the parents,
children and relatives, marching in a candlelight
procession to the front of the White House where the
symbolic candle has been presented. It is hoped,

as in the past, that the group can then tour the White
House.

DISAPPROVE:



















THE CANDLELIGHTERS
1507 Laburnum Street

McLean, Virginia 22101

P ts dedicated to the conquest of cancer
arents ¢ 1 ! November 24, 1975

Mr. Charles Leppert, Jr.

Special Assistant for Legislative Affairs (House)
Executive Office of the President

The White House

Washington, D, C.

Dear Charley:

For the past few years the Candlelighters organization, composed
of parents whose children have cancer, has made an annual visit to
the White House around Christmas time to present to the President or
his representative a symbolic candle which signifies the determination
of the Candlelighters and all others to continue fighting until the
dread disease is wiped out, The courtesies extended by the White House
and its staff have been outstanding every year and in the past years
we have worked with John Nidecker,

I am writing to you at this time to see if arrangements can be made
to set up a time and a place for our annual visit to the White House.
Briefly, as I have stated, the Candlelighters were organized in the
Washington Metropolitan area approximately six years ago by concerned
parents whose children have cancer for the two-fold purpose of highlight-
ing the fight against this dread disease and for the secondary purpose of
exchanging ideas of mutual interest to the group. Since this time
Candlelighters chapters "unfortunately" have sprung up in many sections
of the country and are in constant trouch with each other exchanging ideas
and proposals,

We have normally come through one of the gates of Pennsylvania Avenue
bringing with us the parents, children and relatives, and march in a candle-
light procession to the front of the White House where the symbolic candle
has been presented. On several occasions the parents and children have
been fortunate to visit the interior of the White House.

Any assistance you can provide to me in making these arrangements
will be deeply appreciated by all of us in Candlelighters.

With kindest personal regards for a happy Thanksgiving, I am

Sigg:;e}y,
'

Richard J. Sullivan






THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

Date 12/3/75

TO: Susan Porter

-

FROM: CHARLES LEPPERT

" Please Handle

For Your Information

Per Our Conversation

QOther:

Since Mrs. Ford did this last year,
we are wondering if she would want -
to accept the candle and meet the
people this year again.




THE WHITE HOUSE SCHEDULE PROPOSAL

WASHINGTON

MEETING:

DATE:

PURPOSE:

FORMAT:

CABINET PARTICIPATION:

SPEECH MATERIAL:

PRESS COVERAGE:

STAFFE:

RECOMMEND:

OPPOSED:

PREVIOUS PARTICIPATION:

DATE: December 2, 1975

FROM: Charles Leppert, J%

THRU: Max L. Friedersdorf
Vern L.oen (/L_

VIA: Bill Nicholson

The Candlelighters
December 17, 1975 - 6:30 p.m.

To present to the President a symbolic candle
of The Candlelighters crusade against cancer.

The Oval Office {5 minutes)

The President

Mrs, Beverly McGaughy and group of 60
(Mrs. McGaughy is President of The
Candlelighters)

(List of participants will be submitted later)

None

None

White House photographer. Announce to Press.

Charles Lieppert, Jr.

Max 1., Friedersdorf

None

This is a yearly event., Mrs., Ford saw the
group last year and accepted '""The Candle-
lighters' symbolic candle,

BACKGRQUND: 1. The Candlelighters are parents of young children who
have cancer,

2. The Candlelighters primary goals are to obtain con-
sistent and adequate federal support for cancer research
and to help parents and other family members who share
their experience.



APPROVE:

The Candlelighters have made an annual visit to the
White House at Christmastime to present to the
President a symbolic candle which signifies the
determination of the Candlelighters and others to
continue the fight against cancer.

In previous years, the group has come to one of the
gates on Pennsylvania Avenue, bringing the parents,
children and relatives, marching in a candlelight
procession to the front of the White House where the
symbolic candle has been presented. It is hoped,

as in the past, that the group can then tour the White
House.

DISAPPROVE:







MEETING:
DATE:

PURPOSE:

FORMAT:

PARTICIPANTS:

SPEECH MATERIAL:
PRESS COVERAGE:
STAFF:
RECOMMEND:

BACKGROUND:

SCHEDULE PROPOSAL
THE WHITE HOUSE DATE: April 12, 1976
V THRU: Max Friedersdorf

. Charles Lepper *
FROM: Patrick Rowland \)
VIA: Bill Nicholson

Rep. Elwood ""Bud' Hillis (R-Ind.)

WASHINGTON

Friday, May 7, 1976, between 9:00 and 9:30 a.m.

Drop-by to greet Senior Citizen Interns in the
Family Theater

Family Theater - 5 minutes

The President

Rep. Elwood '""Bud'' Hillis (R-Ind.)

Senior Citizen Interns (approx. 45 members)
Pat Rowland (staff)

Talking points to be provided
White House phovtographer
Patrick Rowland

Max Friedersdorf

1. The Senior Citizen Intern program, whose members
are 65 years or older, originated four years ago
with Rep. Hillis's office. It has since grown to
include Senior Citizen Interns from all parts of
the country.

2. These Senior Citizen Interns come to Washington
to participate in a two week program designed to
educate them about what programs the government
has for the aging. They meet with representatives
of the different agencies and the private sector in
order to learn what specifically is available for them.

3. This group has a White House tour scheduled from
8:00 to 9:00 a.m. on May 7. They will then assemble
in the Family Theater for a 9:00 to 9:30 a.m. briefing
It is hoped the President can drop by at this time.

APPROVE DISAPPROVE













| #LWCOB H. “BUD’ HILLIS

WASHINGTON OFFICE:
5TH DisSTRICT, INDIANA

1529 LONGWORTH BUILDING

COMMITTEES: TELEPHONE: 202-225-5037
HouSE comMITTEE oN : Koo o
vormmonees  CONGTess of the Wnited States 504 Ut B B
coMMITTEE FHouse of Representatives {ANBERSON OFFICE:
Washington, B.C. 20515 st

MARION OFFICE:
220 MaRrioN P.O. BuiLping

April 6, 1976 662-7227

bR CI

Mr. Max Friedersdorf
Assistant to the President
The White House
Washington, D. C.

Dear Max:

In behalf of those Members of Congress who are sponsoring Senior
Citizen Interns this year, I would like to request a special tour
of the White House followed by a briefing from your office during
the two-week period beginning May 3.

From all indications the program this year will have greatly expanded
over previous years. More and more Members of Congress are supporting
the senior intern concept and are participating in the two-week
program. Also, the House Select Committee on Aging has given their
endorsement.,

In the past, the President has proclaimed May as Senior Citizens

Month. I assume that Mr. Ford will do the same again this year. With
this in mind, could such be arranged to coincide with the senior interns
visit? Once, when he was Vice President, Mr. Ford did greet the

senior interns in the Capitol. We are especially hoping that this

year he will be able to welcome them to the White House. I would think
that this would bring some favorable publicity by the media.

Max, I know that time is precious at the White House. However, anything
which you may be able to do will be especially appreciated by me and the
other Members who are sponsoring interns.

Any arrangements should be made with Donna Norton on my staff.

With kind personal regards, I remain

Sincerely,

ELWOOD H. HILLIS, M. C.









MEETING:
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PURPOSE:

FORMAT:

PARTICIPANTS:

—

PRESS COVERAGE:
STAFF:
.'RECOMMEND:

BACKGROUND:

SPEECH MATERIAL:

THE WHITE HOUSE SCHEDULE PROPOSAL
DATE: April 16, 1976
THRU: Max Friedersdorf

Charles Leppert, ¥r
FROM: Patrick Rowland
VIA: Bill Nicholson

WASHINGTON

Willis D, Gradison, Jr. (R-0Ohio)
Anytime in mid-May

Gradison wishes to introduce Mr. Gary R. Ault, who
wants to present to the President three historical
pictures of Cincinnati.

The Oval Office - 5 minutes

The President

Rep. Willis D, Gradison, Jr. (R-Ohio)

Mr. Gary R. Ault (Chairman, Greater Cincinnati Jaycees)
Mr. Ronald Roberts (A.A. to Rep. Gradison and member

Greater Cincinnati Jaycees)
Pat Rowland (staff)

Talking points to be provided
White House photographer
Pat Rowland

Max Friedersdorf

1. Mr. Gary Ault, Chairman of the Board of the
Greater Cincinnati Jaycees, would like to present
three framed, limited edition prints of historical
scenes of Cincinnati. The originals were done in
the mid 1800's by John Casper Wild and Otto Oknen.

2. The three scenes were originally reproduced and
offered to the citizens of Cincinnati by the Greater
Cincinnati Jaycees in cooperation with the Historical
Society as a Bicentennial commemoration.

3. Rep. Gradison would like to have this done in mid-May
in order to have the favorable press prior to the Ohio
primary on June 8.

APPROVE DISAPPROVE






